

Lappet Manufacturing
As I reported at the last Council meeting, Lappet Manufacturing are making 92 people redundant in August.  The Business Development Officer and I attended a meeting of the High Level Taskforce, which was addressed by the Managing Director of Lappet Manufacturing.

The company gave their reasons for the downsizing of the Carlisle operation.  These were:

· Competition in the market place, particularly from China.

· The weakening of the dollar against the pound gave the Chinese competition a significant cost advantage.

· The uncertainty in the Middle East has depressed sales of consumer goods.

The result of these factors is that many existing orders have been cancelled and sales for 2005 are expected to be at a greatly reduced level.

The Business Development Officer has visited the company with staff from Job Centre Plus.  The outcomes of this meeting are that staff from Job Centre Plus are to give presentations to staff on the help available to them.  The Business Development Officer has arranged for the staff to be offered help with job search, including preparing applications, CV writing and interview skills.  This will be delivered under the Employment Alternatives Programme.  Several staff have expressed interest in undertaking training and it has been arranged for a local training provider to go in to discuss LSC funded training.  The company plan to keep around 26 staff on to maintain equipment so that production can be increased should market conditions improve.

Distinctly Cumbrian
Distinctly Cumbrian is a £4.7 million NWDA funded project that will operate until 2008.  The programme is designed to contribute to the regeneration and strengthening of the rural economy of Cumbria by supporting the production, distribution and marketing of Cumbria added value products.

The scheme operates by:

· Helping businesses access markets by using ICT.

· Enhancing the infrastructure for local production and distribution.

· Developing the capacity of local producers.

The Business Development Officer has been involved in the project from the outset and sits on the Distinctly Cumbrian Small Grants Panel, the ICT Working Group as well as the main Partnership Board.

The scheme is now fully operational and is able to give grants for major developments as well as small grants of up to £5,000 for capital items.  At the Small Grants Panel Meeting on 18 June, four Carlisle businesses were awarded grants totalling £15,048.

The scheme has appointed two specialist advisers, one covering distribution and one covering ICT.  The distribution specialist is now working with small food producers from across the county to identify ways in which they can co‑operate in getting their produce to market in an effort to reduce operating costs as well as access new markets.  The ICT specialist is working with food and craft businesses to help them access new markets through the use of web sites and e-commerce.

The Wooden Hut at Brampton Business Centre and Tele Centre
The Wooden Hut, the arts and crafts facility at Brampton Business Centre and Tele Centre has recently secured a grant of £10,500 from the Rural Development Programme.  This grant will be used for two purposes.  Firstly, it will contribute to the very popular range of arts and crafts based training that is delivered at the Centre.  Secondly, it will part fund a programme of community arts provision in partnership with the Council's Arts Development Officer.  

The Wooden Hut held two open days on Friday, 23 July and Saturday, 24 July, highlighting the work of previous students.
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